LONDON, S.E.1.

TELEPHONE : 656 WATERLOO TO TI.

15th May, 1959

Professor A. Hurtado, University of San Marcos, Lima, Peru.

Dear Professor Hurtado,

We have all heard with pleasure that you are to be giving one of the chief talks on "adaptation to low oxygen tensions" at the Physiological Congress in Buenos Aires this summer. I am amongst some of the fortunate British physiologists who will be at the Gongress and shall be travelling via Mexico City to South America. As I am interested in the foetal and neonatal problems concerned with hypoxia, I would be delighted to visit your laboratory and discuss some of these problems with you or your colleagues. Also, as I worked for a short time with Sir Joseph Barcroft, it would be particularily nice to visit Lima and see a little of the surrounding country. I should reach Lima about August 5-6th.

It will certainly be a great pleasure to visit your country.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. I.M. Young.